
COLORADO RIVERFRONT COMMISSION 

683-4333 

 

Urban Trails Committee 

 

Minutes 

June 11, 2013 

 

Called to Order 

 

Meeting was called to order at 5:45pm by co-chair, Biz Collins.  Those present from the 

Committee were: 

 

  Julie Sabin           Biz Collins  Dave Grossman   

  

Also present were Jody Kliska with the City of Grand Junction, Terri W, new member applicant,  

Craig Robillard, guest and Michele Rohrbach. 

   

Correction to minutes:  Six schools next year, two adding public awareness and maps. 

 

Approval of Minutes – Julie/Biz.  Motion passed.   

 

Announcements – Dave to attend RFC meeting on 6/18 at 5:30pm.  He will be attending RPDs. 

Julie will try and make it for Dave.  Will be doing UTC interviews next Tuesday and Thursday. 

Volunteers needed for Striders run on 7/27. 

 

Old Business – Open house update – 72 people signed in and 54 comments made.  Discussed 

putting them into a spreadsheet by comment type.  Michele will try to get something together for 

UTC meeting with County Commissioners on July 3
rd

.  Dave has drafted an email to all trail 

summit attendees to write letters of support to the City Council and the editor of the local 

newspapers, talk to City Council members and County Commissioners.  Went over dates before 

County and City and what would be needed by UTC before the meetings.   

 

Share the Road – Jody said the real estate signs are finally here.  Will be putting them at the 

schools when it starts in the fall.  Dean will be the new spokesperson for the Share the Road Task 

Force.  Jody to contact him about the new position.  (Michele to get number for George for 

Farmers Market). 

 

Grand Valley Bikes – Bike to Work month is June.  Bike and Bites at Colorado Mesa University 

(CMU) tomorrow.  List of items on the website gvbikemonth.mesacounty.us.  Bike to Work on 

June 26
th

, free breakfast at Horizon Drive and in front of City Hall.   

 

Riverfront Update – IGA bike ride was will attended.  Bruce Hornsby concert is a fundraiser 

concert and is not part of the free concert series.  Talked about the changes to the concert series 

and the dates of the concerts. 

 

There was no further old business. 

 



New Business – New member interviews next week. 

 

Walnut Estate Development Review – Biz said they will go over after the meeting. 

 

Public Comment – Craig talked about lack of lane sweeping.  Ask if being done at all?  Jody 

said it’s being done just not a frequently as it should be done.  He stated he noticed that the 

minutes had talked about signage and Michele said the RFC is working on signage but it’s only 

for the riverfront trail.  Needs to be City and County wide. 

 

Adjournment – 6:30pm. 


